HCPC Meeting Minutes

10.8.07. REVISED.

ATTENDANCE: 
(KPAA:) Paul Sorenson--ABSENT; 

(KPEA:)  Nancy Courtright, Mike Druce,Tim McIntyre, Terri Zopf-Schoessler; 

(KPESA:) Carl Locke, Betty Miller, Patty Rich; 

(Plan Administrator:) Tim Peterson, (CFO:) Melody Douglas--ABSENT; (AlaskaUSA Benefits Account Executive:) Bruce Gale;

And (Employee Benefits Manager:) Stacey Gorder.

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order 2:27 pm by Tim Mc.

AGENDA REVIEW: Agenda approved with addition of age restrictions for dependents as a discussion topic. 

APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 10, 2007 MINUTES: Approved with a time change.

FINANCIAL REPORTS: (from Tim P and Stacey G) According to the decisions made by the HCPC at the May meeting, the amount contributed per district employee is $150 per month; the district contributes $800 per month; total contributions equal $950 per month. 

(NOTE: Paystubs will show an employee contribution of $200 per month: $150 X 12 months = $1800 divided by nine months = $200 per month.) 

Financial information supplied by CFO Melody Douglas and distributed by Tim Peterson indicates that the cost per employee through September averaged $997.84 per employee per month for this fiscal year, which, according to the report, leaves a current shortfall of $77.84 per employee per month; however, the amount collected from employees had not been updated with the new co-payment amounts. (The printout lists the employee contributions at $135 instead of $150.) The Health Reserve fund has a balance of $21.29 per employee per month. An updated financial report is expected at the November meeting.

Other factors also reviewed include not only the increase in co-payment amounts, but also the trends of summer insurance claims, the effects of the time lapse in claims for 9-month employees who are "let go" and then rehired in the fall, and the expected "Juneau clause" contribution of $89 per employee per month from the state. (The release date of those monies is currently unknown.) 

PRESCRIPTION DRUG CO-PAYMENT CHANGE/ANALYSIS: Bruce Gale added that there is usually at least a  monthly lag in savings or shortfall trends; however, his analysis of the change in the prescription drug co-pay amounts indicates a possible saving of $127,000--or a 6.7% savings--when projected over a five-month time span.

APPEALS AND INQUIRIES: 

Contraceptives inquiry: The KPBSD does not cover erectile dysfunction drugs nor prescription contraceptives.

Lapband vs. gastric bypass surgery inquiry: The HCPC is not prepared to debate the benefits and risks of these procedures; in response to inquiries, the KPBSD covers these procedures only when medically necessary in the case of patients who are morbidly obese.

Age restriction for dependents inquiry: Patty Rich's notes from 2005 indicate that the HCPC did change the ages for dependent children to continue insurance coverage, but the question remains whether insurance coverage will continue through  the age of 19 or until  the age of 19 for unmarried dependent children. (Notes online indicate that coverage continues through age 23 for unmarried fulltime students.) Tim P will consult with Sherry Innes, who should have thorough notes from 2005, and report back to the committee. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Wellness update: Tim P brought additional materials from the Washoe County School District's wellness program including mailings and online resources. He plans to further research costs and report at next month's meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Benefits manager position funding: Tabled until next month along with the question of how plan savings will be tracked and reflected in the financial reports. 

Employee use of school district pools: Tabled until next month.

Resignation: The HCPC accepted the resignation of Tim McIntyre with thanks for his work and contributions. A replacement will be appointed by KPEA.

Election of 2007-2008 HCPC officers: Both Patty Rich and Paul Sorensen were suggested as HCPC president candidates; Patty said she would think it over; Paul was not present and unable to accept or reject the nomination, but he was elected in absentia. Terri Zopf-Schoessler accepted the continuing position of secretary. The position of treasurer remains unfilled. 

NEXT MEETING: Monday, November 12, 2007, 1:45 PM in the DMC conference room.
